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Fairer Aberdeen Board 
Note of meeting held on 29th September, 2015   
	Present:
Jenny Laing                  Chair, ACC

Cllr Gordon Graham   ACC
Cllr Jim Noble               ACC 
Arthur Forbes               Aberdeen Civic Forum

Aileen Davidson           Regeneration Matters

Moyra Mair                   Regeneration Matters

Fay Morrison                Regeneration Matters

Nick Bruce                     Regeneration Matters

Jody Reid                       Regeneration Matters 

Linda Smith                   NHS
Joyce Duncan               ACVO


	In Attendance:

Dave Kilgour              Aberdeen City Council

Anne Knight    
       Aberdeen City Council

Susan Thoms             Aberdeen City Council


	Agenda Item
	Notes
	Actions

	1.  Apologies
	Adrian Watson, Police Scotland
Andy MacLeod, Aberdeen Civic Forum
Cllr Yvonne Allan, ACC

Jenny apologised for the cancellation of the previous meeting which should have taken place on the 10th September.

	

	2. Minute of meeting held on 15th January, 2015


	Minutes agreed to be an accurate record of meeting
	

	3. Minute of meeting held on 21st March, 2015
	Minutes agreed to be an accurate record of meeting

Matters Arising:

It was queried whether there had been any reply to the correspondence sent to Superintendent Sharon Milton, Chair of ADP regarding an opportunity for the FAF Board to enter into discussions with the ADP as to how the Seaton Rehab project can be financially supported in the future.

The Board were informed that no reply has been received. Aileen, who is a member of the ADP Board, said that no correspondence had been brought to an ADP meeting for discussion.
	Susan to chase up reply


	4. Minute of meeting held on 21st May, 2015


	Minutes agreed to be an accurate record of meeting
	

	5. Additional funding to Community Support Fund


	The Board agreed to the recommendation to give the Community Support Fund the £7,000 additional funding requested.
Cllr Graham raised a point regarding a project which had requested funding for training from the Community Support Fund and had been unsuccessful. Cllr Graham requested that they again consider the application in light of the information he gave to the Board. The FA team will prepare a report on this subject for the next Board meeting.

	

	6. Fairer Aberdeen workshops


	Susan went over the information gathered from the two workshops which members of the Board attended. The first workshop looked at Themes and Priorities.  The recommendation that Mastrick should be included as one of the regeneration areas, covered by the Fairer Aberdeen funding, was agreed by the Board and information on this should be included in FAF Application guidance. 

It should be emphasised that any problems with decisions made by the Board should not be taken to individuals but to the whole Board. This information will be made clear on the guidance.
The Board agreed that the Fund would not cover play schemes and requests for childcare should be clear that they enable participation in the overall programme. Also included was that funded organisations should confirm they pay the minimum wage and are encouraged to pay the living wage.

The second workshop dealt with the governance of the Board. The Board agreed that an operating guidance document should be drafted for membership of the Board which would include attendance, quorate information etc. as detailed in the report.
The Board agreed that Regeneration Matters should elect Board representatives once a year and that they represent Regeneration Matters, not just their own area.
The Board agreed that there could be improved links between the Fairer Aberdeen Board and the Community Planning Partnership; there is also a need for the CPP Strategic Assessment to connect with the Board as well as Regeneration Matters and the Civic Forum. 

	

	7. Maximising Income review group recommendations – report to be tabled


	Susan went over the process of the review by explaining that in March 2015 the Board had agreed to review four of the Financial Inclusion projects and that the review group should also have representatives from the Welfare Reform Board.

The review group’s initial meeting was to discuss how the review would be carried out.  It was agreed to carry out a focus group discussion with staff working in regeneration areas, and those supporting vulnerable people. The projects under review were asked to give presentations to the review group, addressing issues identified by the group, and by the FA Board when considering applications.
Joyce asked what was the scope and aim of the review group. Susan stated that the purpose was to find out if there was any duplication in what the projects provided and to investigate why the need by some of the projects for increased funding. It was explained that since the projects began that a different landscape now exists, due to Welfare Reform changes, and a number of additional initiatives and services are now available. There was a need to find out how these projects fit in with present needs, and increased provision in this area, some of which is now provided through mainstream resources. The aim of the review group was to find out if the projects are still needed and whether or not the Board is making the best use of the funding that is presently going to the projects under review.
Care & Repair

The Board agreed to continue funding at the same level as 2014-15 for the rest of this year, and consider how this service is provided in the context of Integrated Health & Social Care Services for children, adults and older people.
Aberdeen Illness & Disability Advice Service (AIDAS)

There were concerns that this project was overstretching and moving away from its original plan. The review group felt there was a need to have further discussion around some issues and Susan has spoken with the project and they are happy to do this.
The Board agreed to continue funding at the same level as 2014-15 for the rest of this year but have further discussion with them around governance, quality assurance and working in partnership, and to ensure a business plan is in place and consider what support may be available to enable this to happen.

Citizens Advice Bureau (CAB) Money Advice Outreach Service

The Board agreed to continue to fund at the same level as 2014-15 for the rest of the year, funding to be conditional on evidence of improved partnership working at a local level.
Cash In Your Pocket  (CIYP)

Feedback from the focus group was favourable on some points however a number of issues raised concerns for the review group, which included:
· The CIYP team seem to have moved away from the central networking role into service delivery 
· Effective leadership 
· Lack of clarity around governance and accountability

· Lack of clarity around the role of the wider Cash In Your Pocket Partnership and the role of ACVO in the day to day direction of the project
· Lack of strategic direction
Joyce asked the Board why the advice posts were discussed as part of the review, as they were not funded through FAF.  It was explained that the CIYP application had asked for increased funding to cover these posts and this is the reason they were being discussed.
Jenny asked the Board to consider the recommendation for the project’s funding to cease, with funding continued for 3 or 6 months, to allow the project prepare its exit strategy. It was further discussed that there was agreement of funding being withdrawn but the Board would not like to see the end of certain aspects of the Project.  Cllr Graham suggested that as the Board had agreed to another project being given the support to produce a business plan, CIYP could be offered support to address some of the issues from the review, funding them for the next 6 months would give them the opportunity to do this.

Dave informed the Board of the history of the CIYP and how it evolved from the Healthy Living Network. The original co-ordinators post was to support the Partnership and the strategic part of that was what FAF was funding. The ultimate question for the Board is whether funding the Partnership is of value.  There is a need for the project to keep up with Welfare Reform changes; they need to pull partners together. They initiated the Advice Forum and started off the foodbank partnership, they need, if they continue, to pull some of this type of work together. It was stressed that the recommendation from the review group was not based just on the presentation which took place, although the review group found it very poor, but other factors gathered from the focus group. From the review the service is not meeting the needs and it is not value for the funding they receive.  

The Board agreed to give the project a further 6 months funding at the same rate as 2014-15. Within this time they should be given the opportunity to address the issues raised in the review.  This would give time for further discussion on the aspects of the project which should be continued and what changes would be expected for further funding applications to be considered by the Board. 


	

	8. Cummings Park Community Flat – verbal update


	There had been a query of whether the opening of the Cummings Park Community Centre would have an impact on the activities which presently run in the Community Flat. Evidence showed that there has been no adverse effect since the Centre opened and the Flat continues to attract the same numbers of users as it normally does. The Support Team had met with the Development Worker and Chairperson at the Flat and were happy that the Flat could continue to compliment, rather than duplicate, any community learning provision, working with smaller groups and offering ‘first step’ learning opportunities for those who may then progress to further learning opportunities available in the community.
The Board agreed to continue funding this project for the rest of the year. It was recommended that in future the Community Flat should be considered on the same basis as other community flats which operate alongside/in addition to community learning provision.

	

	9. AOCE


	Cllr Laing informed the Board that Dave is off to pastures new with a secondment to the Scottish Government. He will take up the role of Local Authority Advisor in relation to Welfare Reform mitigation. 

Cllr Laing stated that she found Dave to be incredibly supportive and committed to the Board in his role as advisor. Dave said that he had found his time on the Board as the greatest role he had been involved in and said it was a prime example of participatory budgeting in practice and reinforced that local people are best placed to make decisions about what is needed in their neighbourhoods and in the city as a whole.


	

	10. Date and time of next meeting


	10th December, 2015
	



